Lamorinda Wine Growers Association
Minutes
Monday, August 6, 2018
Deer Hill Vineyards, 6 Lois Lane, Lafayette 

Board Members Present:   Carol Haag, Bill Scanlin, Larry Thal, Leslie Ward, Tim Wedlake, Daniel Howsepian and Tony Inzerillo 
Board Members Not Present:  Susan Captain, Doug Spear and Gerard van Steyn 
The meeting was called to order at 7:13 pm by co-president Carol Haag.
Minutes for the July 9, 2018 meeting were presented.  There were no corrections.  Approval was moved by Bill and seconded by Leslie and passed unanimously.  (It was noted that the most recent association bylaws were attached to these minutes for review; however, it was recommended that a complete review occur at a meeting that is fully attended by board members.)
Tim provided a brief Treasurer’s report and indicated that he would provide a more complete report by e-mail.  Tim suggested that we discuss adopting a procedure for assessing late fees for annual dues not received by July 31st each year.  It was also suggested we revisit allowing members to pay two years at a time with a discounted second year membership, or in some other way providing an incentive for early payment.  That discussion was deferred.  The board discussed the necessity of having a post office box or forwarding services as Tim is restricted as to how often he is able to check our PO Box.  After considerable deliberation it was suggested that we should close our PO Box and use Tim’s home address for receipt of dues and tax filing information.  Larry made the motion to do so, which was seconded by Bill and adopted unanimously. 
Bill led a discussion about LWGA upcoming events, specifically the Lafayette Art and Wine Festival September 15 – 16.  There will be three slots on Saturday and two on Sunday.  The time slots for Saturday are 10:00 am until 7:00 pm and on Sunday from 10:00 am until 6:00 pm.  The Lafayette Chamber of Commerce will be billed for the wine used at wholesale, less a 25% donation.
Daniel discussed the LWGA event template and planning process and advised that a template will be available for discussion at the next meeting.  He also agreed to present draft rules for future wine competitions.  It was noted that a Pinot Noir was inappropriately judged at our last competition as part of the white wine category and that one of the winners had entered a purchased wine from completely outside of our AVA.  Rules will also cover where grapes are sourced and wine made to insure that the competition fully reflects the Lamorinda AVA.  The next LWGA member meeting will be at Thal Vineyards on September 30th.  Since harvest will most likely be complete by then and winemaking in progress it was decided that it would be appropriate to have a panel of experts to answer questions from members as to what they were doing right or wrong, why they might be disappointed with their harvest this year, and perhaps answer timely questions about wine making.  Larry was asked to follow up with that topic.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Danielle asked that all board members read the bylaws and come to the next board meeting prepared to discuss them.  He also asked that we place on the agenda topics of LWGA branding, strategic planning and future events.  The suggestion was adopted by consensus.  He announced that the date for the annual holiday party would be Thursday, December 6th.
A motion was made by Leslie to adjourn and the meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Lawrence Thal, Secretary
